
 
 

  

 
 

APPOINTMENTS COMMITTEE MEETING 
 
 

March 01, 2024 
3:30pm 

 
MEETING MINUTES 

    

Chair of Committee Councilor Jeffrey Mendes opened the meeting of the Appointments Committee in 

the Selectmen’s Conference Room at 3:30pm and made the following announcement: 

This meeting is being recorded and will be rebroadcast on the Town of Barnstable’s Government Access Channel.  

In accordance with Massachusetts General Laws Chapter 30A, Section 20, the Chair must inquire whether 

anyone else is recording this meeting and, if so, please make their presence known. This meeting will be replayed 

via Xfinity Channel 8 or high-definition Channel 1072. It may also be accessed via the Government Access 

Channel live video on demand archives on the Town of Barnstable’s website: 

https://streaming85.townofbarnstable.us/CablecastPublicSite/?channel=1 

The Administrator to the Town Council took Roll call, all members present in person at the start of the meeting 

with the exception of Councilor Terkelsen. 

The Chair of Committee asked for public comment via the Zoom link provided to the Public.  

Mr. Larry Morin (no comment, just listening)  

   Chair of the Committee welcomed Nancy Karlson-Lidman who is seeking the full member open 

position on Licensing. Ms. Lidman gave background information including the importance of hands-on 

experience, the policy-making process, and the implications of policies. She highlighted the need to 

consider all factors when opening a potential restaurant and discussed the issue of the appointment 

process, emphasizing that interest and readiness should not be the only criteria. Ms. Lidman stressed the 

importance of consensus in group decision making, the need for engagement and inclusivity, and the 

role of experience and knowledge in certain positions. She also touched on the structure of the board 

and the importance of collaboration and compromise among board members. Towards the end, she 

initiated a discussion about what constitutes success, emphasizing the importance of maintaining the 

town's natural beauty while adapting to change. 
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   The Chair of the Committee explained that they need to also interview Larry Decker, who is the other 

individual that is seeking the full member position on Licensing and will interview him at the next 

meeting scheduled. The Appointments Committee thanked Ms. Lidman for coming in and meeting the 

new members, and as soon as a decision is made, the Town Council Administrator will be in touch with 

her. 

 



 
 

  

 

 

The Committee members welcomed Mr. Rodney Tavano who submitted his application and Interest in 

the Zoning Board Appeals 

The discussion continued as to why his interest in the Zoning and his background that would benefit 

serving on the Zoning Board   
       Mr. Tavano is a business owner with experience in the construction trade, expressed his interest in 

joining the Zoning Board of Appeals, believes his perspective on building and what is needed could be 

beneficial due to his experience and knowledge of the local area.  

      Committee members also mentioned that if Mr. Tavano is not placed on the Zoning Board if there 

was another Committee that would be of interest, Chair of Committee explained that that does not mean 

he is not being considered for the ZBA but the members of the Appointments Committee likes to be 

able to tap into the experience that applicants have in other areas that may best fit not only the 

individual applying, but through the interview process discover their talents may fit another committee. 

Mr. Tavano is also willing to serve on other committees and is interested in participating in town affairs 

and being involved.  

 

 



 
 

  

The Committee welcomed Mr. Paul Mazzola who has submitted interest in serving on the Zoning 

Board of Appeals. Mr. Mazzola has been a builder on the Cape and in the area for 30 plus years, has 

been before the Zoning Board of Appeals before for projects of various types. Has three children and is 

married. Involved in baseball program locally, wants to help the Town as much as he can, has donated 

his time and also donated building buildings for the Town. Would just like to do more for Barnstable, 

he believes being a builder is helpful on the Zoning Board. 

   Committee members asked the question they have asked all applicants, and that is the willingness to 

compromise, and do you believe you can do that on a committee. Mr. Mazzola explained he comes 

from a family of eight siblings, so compromise was a way of life for him growing up, he believes you 

have to compromise when there is more than one opinion, but hopefully everyone can come to the 

decision that is best for that time, you may always have an idea, but it doesn’t mean it is always the 

correct one. 

 

 
  

Committee members welcomed Natalie Pittenger. Ms. Pittinger was asked about consensus and why 

she would like to be on the Zoning Board. Councilor Bloom recused himself, as Ms. Pittinger worked 

on Councilor Blooms election run as a Councilor. (4:00pm) 

   Ms. Pittenger expressed her views on the importance of having knowledgeable people on committees 

to avoid unnecessary delays and decision mistakes. She shared her experiences with government 

processes, emphasizing that they can often be messy and in need of people who understand the 

ramifications. She also mentioned an upcoming opportunity for interviews to fill certain spots. Ms. 

Pittinger emphasized the importance of collaboration between technical analysts, users, and other 

relevant parties in establishing project specifications. She shared her personal experience growing up in 



 
 

  

a coastal community and how it has influenced her perspective. Ms. Pittinger also discussed her ability 

to interpret regulations and apply common sense solutions to make the appeals and the board work 

together. She mentioned her attendance at Zoning Board meetings and her understanding of their 

structure.  

   Committee members asked about potential conflicts of interest and if recusal was a possibility if there 

was a conflict. Ms. Pittinger addressed potential conflicts of interest and suggested that disclosure and 

careful management could mitigate any issues.  Towards the end of the meeting, she noted that her 

background is predominantly technical. 

 

 
 
 

 

 

Dear Appointments Committee  

 

Thank you for considering my application to become a member of the Zoning Board of Appeals.   

 

I was raised in a coastal town on the North Shore and have a heartfelt appreciation for the character and 

charm that exists in Barnstable.  I would like nothing more than to join a committee responsible for 



 
 

  

ensuring that that appeal remains consistent within the community.    

 

My husband and I moved to Hyannis almost 15 years ago and have loved every minute of being here.  

My first exposure to zoning was when the neighborhood stopped the builder from changing the layout 

of a 40B development in my neighborhood. Thankfully the builder and his poorly designed effort 

failed.  I also lead a group of neighbors to stop the clear cutting of an unspoiled lot which became the 

Tractor Supply store.   We were not convinced that this store would benefit the neighborhood or help 

protect our ground water, especially given its location so close to the town's wastewater treatment 

plant.  

 

Although my resume is largely technical, many of the same skills are applicable to interpreting zoning 

regulations.  I do have the ability to provide fair and impartial responses as a result of reviewing plans 

and details that are submitted.   During working years, problem solving was a key ingredient in keeping 

systems running consistently.  We always had to maintain effective communication with all audiences 

in translating technical material.  Listening to other comments and concerns and examining the specific 

circumstances, we could advise those users of the best course of action.    

 

I would very much like to be contributed to shaping the character and development of Barnstable’s 

beautiful neighborhoods.    

 

Thank you for your consideration. 

Natalie Pittenger  

 
0Natalie Pittenger 
9 Schooner Lane  

Hyannis, MA 02601 
508-534-9411  H 

 
nfaino@comcast.net 

978-828-8659 C 
CURRENT: 
Retired Senior PeopleSoft Financials Developer 
 
 
EDUCATION: 
M.S., Information Systems, Northeastern University, Graduate School of Engineering, Boston, MA 
B.S., Business Administration, Finance Major, Suffolk University, Boston, MA 
UNIX Programmer Certificate, Northeastern University 
ORACLE Master’s Certificate (Application Dev., SQL Plus, Forms), Oracle Corporation 
 
 
RANGE OF EXPERIENCE: 
Natalie Pittenger has over 25 years’ experience in Information Systems.   Fifteen years expertise in PeopleSoft / 
Oracle Application modification and enhancement within client / server environment.   PeopleSoft, SQR, 

ORACLE Applications,  eProcurement, Purchasing, Inventory, Travel & Expense, Grants Management, and all 
aspects of development and processing for Financials, 
 
 
PROFESSIONAL AND BUSINESS HISTORY: 
Partners Healthcare Systems       Senior PeopleSoft Systems Designer May 1999  –    Nov 2011 
PriceWaterhouseCoopers  Senior Associate  Jan  1997  –    May 1999 
Hadco  Senior Oracle Programmer Oct  1995  –    Dec 1996  
Vicor Senior Oracle Programmer Mar  1995  –    Oct 1995 
Kinoo, Inc. Senior Programmer/Analyst Nov 1993  –    Feb 1995 
Miles Inc. (Agfa Div) Senior Programmer/Analyst May 1989  –    Nov 1993 
American Mutual Insurance Programmer/Analyst Jun  1988  –    Apr 1989 
Computer Task Group Associate Systems Engineer Mar  1987  –    Apr 1988  



 
 

  

Gillette Company Database Specialist Apr  1985  –    Feb 1987 

 

KEYWORDS: 

PeopleSoft, Financials, Oracle, Toad, Purchasing, eProcurement, E-Pro, Accounts Payable, Travel and 

Expense, Inventory, Grants Management, Materials Management, Batch Processes, Query, PeopleTools, 

General Ledger, Application Designer, PeopleCode, Application Engine, Customize, SQR, POPO005, 
UltraEdit, Microsoft Office, GoToMyPC.com.  

 
ATTRIBUTES: 

• Strong knowledge of Microsoft Office.    

• Excellent oral and written communication skills. 

• Strong analytical and problem solving skills. 

• Focus on providing the highest level of customer service. 

• Ability to communicate effectively with technical and non-technical audiences translating complex technical 
material into easily understood instructions. 

• Possess extremely high degree of integrity and ethics.  

 
 

RECENT EXPERIENCE: 
-- Develop run control pages from which App Eng and SQRs can be executed. 
-- Develop job and process definitions to enable scheduled batch job execution via Process monitor. 
-- On Call – Carry Peoplesoft Financials pager (ev 10th week), 24/7 support, all batch jobs, Helpdesk referrals, 
and all other related emergency support. 
-- Work closely with functional teams in addressing production issues and creating specific solutions to 
customizing online execution. 
-- Tracing and debugging various PeopleSoft Components 

 

Councilor Bloom came back into the meeting 4:24pm after the interview with Ms. Pittinger.    

 

Committee members welcomed Thomas Keane and asked the same questions that were asked of the 

prior applicants.  

   Mr. Keane shared his professional background, https://www.linkedin.com/in/tomkeaneboston/    

which includes diverse roles in finance, operations, and politics. He served as a Boston city counselor 

for six years, representing a diverse district and emphasized the importance of understanding both sides 

of an issue and compromising to get things done. Mr. Keane mentioned his work as a writer for the 

Boston Globe and his political affiliation as a registered Democrat. He highlighted his involvement 

with the Cape Cod Foster Closet, a nonprofit that provides support to individuals raising someone else's 

biological children, often grandparents raising grandchildren. Mr. Keane explained that these 

individuals often face financial challenges and embarrassment, but the organization assists them 

without any income requirements or referrals. He also mentioned the organization's collaborations with 

other social service agencies to provide comprehensive support.  

   Committee members noticed he had three committees checked off and if he had a preference to which 

one he would like to be considered for, Mr. Keane left that up to the members of the Appointments 

Committee based on his discussions and resume. 

 

 

.  
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Committee members welcomed Christopher Gloninger 

 

 

 



 
 

  

 

 
 

 

 



 
 

  

 

 
 

 

 

Mr. Gloninger discussed the importance of refining a product before its presentation in an investment 

matter. He highlighted the significance of inclusivity in decision-making and the potential for 

consensus on contentious issues such as climate change. Mr. Gloninger emphasized the importance of 

forward-thinking planning in infrastructure projects, including nature-based solutions and renewable 

energy. Towards the end of the interview he shared his background in climate science and his potential 



 
 

  

contribution to the committee's work. He also mentioned the possibility of joining other committees if 

not selected for infrastructure and energy.  

 

    The Committee welcomed Mr. Beal who has applied for the Infrastructure and Energy Committee. 

Chair of Committee asked Mr. Beal about compromise, and his view on whether he can or can he give 

an example of compromise. Mr. Beal stated he has owned his own business for 30 years, and 

compromise is part of that, when you have employees working for you, compromise is a daily event. 

Mr. Beal put his application in for the Infrastructure and Energy Committee because he would like to 

help in anyway, he can, but if the members think he fits in a better spot that this Committee he would 

be open to that, but would want to make sure he had knowledge of that committee. He has attended the 

Infrastructure and Energy Committee meetings, and understands that it is an advisory committee, and 

would like to know how much of the advisory committees get heard at the policy making level.  

Chair of the Committee and Vice Chair stated the advisory committees have great individuals that serve 

on them with a very wide base knowledge, and the committees bring recommendations to the Council, 

and the Council will either vote yay or nay, but the recommendations are considered when they come 

out of committee. 

   

 
 
 
 
 
  

 

   Committee members discussed information about the Infrastructure and Energy Committee, including 

its meeting location and time and if they are still meeting at the time they were before Covid. A 

correspondence will be sent to Kelly Collopy at the Department of Public Works to ask and confirm. 

   The committee also discussed the need to appoint someone to the budget committee Comprehensive 

Financial Advisory due to the upcoming month's budget.  



 
 

  

 

Chair of Committee asked for a motion to recommend to the full Council Mr. Thomas Keane to the 

Comprehensive Financial Advisory Committee as a full member to a term expiring 06/30/2026. This 

motion was made by Councilor Bloom, seconded by Councilor Clark. All members present voted in the 

affirmative to recommend to the full Council Mr. Thomas Keane to the Comprehensive Financial 

Advisory Committee as a full member to a term expiring 06/30/2026. This will appear on the March 21, 

2024, Town Council Agenda for a first reading. 

 

Chair of the Committee acknowledged Mr. Larry Morin, who was observing the meeting, but was 

asked if he had any final comments. Mr. Morin offered some feedback on the group's questioning 

technique.  

 

Chair of Committee asked for a motion to accept the meeting minutes from the February 05, 2024 and 

February 16th 2024 meeting this motion was made by Councilor Burdick, and seconded by Councilor 

Clark, all members present voted in the affirmative to accept the meeting minutes from the February 05, 

2024 and  February 16th 2024 as written. 

 

 Committee members scheduled another meeting for March 15th.  

 

Lastly, Cynthia brought up a recommendation from the Historical Commission to promote Robert 

Frazee from an associate to a full member position. 

information about the Infrastructure and Energy Committee, including its meeting location and time. 

The committee also discussed the need to appoint someone to the budget committee due to the 

upcoming month's budget. Larry, who was observing the meeting, offered some feedback on the 

group's questioning technique. The committee accepted the minutes from the February 16th meeting 

and scheduled another meeting for March 15th. Lastly, Cynthia brought up a recommendation from the 

Historical Commission to promote Robert Frazee from an associate to a full member position.  

 

Next steps  

  

• Cynthia will reach out to Robert Frazee to invite him to the next meeting. 

 

ADJOURN: 5:37pm 

 


